


 

 

 
neighbor. The tenants across the street, at 231 & 235 Danville Drive, were not 
contacted as the are renters and not the Owners of the properties.  
 
Subsequently, the Town received a letter from Mr. Roger Eline at 255 Pinehurst 
Avenue, the neighbor to the rear southeast corner of the project site. The areas of 
concern for Mr. Eline included privacy from the Master Bedroom and Master Bath 
Room windows and the FAR of the proposed design. 
Per these comments, the window sills for both the Master Bedroom and Master 
Bathroom were raised 6” to a 36” window sill height. The Master Bath window 
was also noted to be obscure glass. In regard to the FAR concern of the neighbor, 
we have reduced the FAR to be below the allowable Floor Area per the Zoning 
(note: the ADU is allowed square footage below 800 sq. ft. and is not counted 
against the allowable FAR). 
Mr. Eline had also suggested additional screening trees be added to the southeast 
corner of the property for further privacy screening. We have added (2) 24” box 
Podocarpus gracilior trees per this request. 
 
In summary, per the Neighbor’s concerns with privacy, FAR and massing, we have 
made the following revisions: 

1. Removed the Upper Level Master Bedroom Terrace. 
2. Reduced the window sizes at the rear elevation and have noted obscure glass 

at the Master Bath window at the tub. 
3. Added screening trees. 
4. Reduced the Upper Level floor area by 150 sq. ft., also removed the 2 story 

ceiling height at the Great Room. and also reduced the Lower Level floor 
area by 70 sq. ft. 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Davis 

D&Z Design Associates, Inc. 
 


